 CNYAMT Board Meeting- Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church

Wednesday, November 16, 2012 9:30am
Sue Edwards welcomed members and called the meeting to order at 9:35.

Members in attendance: Dana DiGennaro, Sue Edwards, Linda Yonteff, Patricia DeAngelis, Amy Heyman, Ida Trebicka, Joyce Ucci, James Lee Vatter, Barbara Irwin, Patricia Box

The minutes from the last board meeting were read out loud by Sue Edwards and approved by all in attendance.  A correction was made to the minutes, adding Daniel Horan as the person who will contact the West Genesee school district for a musical program advertisement. 
Old Business:

Mission of organization – We agreed that our mission is to be a community of teachers who use workshops, recitals, masterclasses and competitions to help our students improve.  Our focus will be on education and enrichment through regular gatherings and discussions of topics, as well as bringing in clinicians to inspire and improve our own teaching.  Members at the meeting feel that it is fine for our organization to use a large part of our organization’s money for competitions, as competitions support the talented students of our members.  (As a way to spend less for competitions, it was suggested that we try to get our sponsors to help out with competition prizes, or have donations made in honor of a deceased member go toward competition prizes in their name.)    

Investment discussion – tabled until the next meeting.

Scholarships:

· It was suggested that a committee be formed that would focus on all three of our scholarship awards. Barnes and Noble profits will go to our general fund, Music at the Mall profits will go towards the camp scholarship fund.  The donation vase will be a 3 way split between all scholarships.  

· Merit Scholarship - Barb Irwin presented a first draft of information about the proposed merit scholarship.  She suggested that the merit scholarship be awarded to a student who will be a music major in college.  A panel of members will be appointed each year to choose a winner.  The teachers of all applicants must be a member of CNYAMT for the previous 3 years.  Applicants must have participated in at least 2 CNYAMT activities that year.  One scholarship was suggested for this year of $250.

· Camp scholarship –$500 seed money has been awarded to begin summer camp scholarship fund.  Deadline will be May 1, 2013 for this year, winners will be notified soon after.  Patricia Box will prepare an e-mail to be sent out to membership in January and April, 2013 with an application and information. 

Amy Heyman has the Voss Sign/Vase/Sign-up sheet/TriFold, and will bring to the upcoming recital and Barnes and Noble.

Committee Chair Reports
· Treasurer – Linda Yonteff reported that we have $8,032.32 in our checking account plus a treasury bill of $13,000 and the Lincoln Annunity (report attached)   

· A donation was received in memory of Geoffry Lui (former student of Pat DeAngelis)

· Membership –  Lindsay Groves renewed her membership.  One new member, Cornelia Brewster, flute
· Events/Workshops 

· Jim Vatter will present a ShopTalk with the theme of technology on the Clavinova. January 25, 2013 at Artist Piano, 10:00 am, 

· There will be a Suzuki Play-in on February 2, 2013 by Suzuki teachers at the First Baptist Church.  Donations collected will benefit summer camp scholarships of CNYAMT.

· Dana DiGennaro reported that the Patricia George masterclass was a huge success.  Full report attached.  

· Sean Duggan – Bach specialist.  Patricia DeAngelis reported that there was an amazing performance and masterclass with Fr. Duggan. The workshop committee for this event included Patricia DeAngelis, Jim Vatter and Linda Yonteff.  Several members agreed that we need more masterclasses in piano.  50 people attended.  Income reported by Linda Yonteff of $970, expenses of $875 (tuning, Fr. Duggan honorarium), profit of $95.  Breakdown of attendance is 4 @ $30, 20 @ $25, 20 @ $15, 5 @ $10.
· Amy Heyman suggested a new idea, a workshop of Federaton repertoire where teachers would demonstrate new repertoire and discuss.  No date was given.
· Barnes and Noble – Sue Edwards will send a script to remind us of what to say at Barnes and Noble.  She will also e-mail vouchers for our programs.  Sue will try to get some MCs to announce information about CNYAMT on the microphone throughout the day.

· Competitions –   One judge has been booked for one date of the piano competition. Dana contacted the American Federation of Musicians and they agreed to publish an ad for our competitions in January.  They will print it for free for the first time.  Joyce and Amy will work on information to include.  Information due to Dana by 12/20.

· Sponsorship – We still have not received payments from Signature Music or Syracuse University.  We have recently received sponsorship payments from Hickeys Music, LeMoyne College and Lee Piano Services.    Ida will check with SU.  No commitment from Stickley.  Sue will call Meg Horning from Signature Music.

· Publicity – Daniel Horan did contact WCNY for the Fr. Duggan masterclass.  Someone (can’t remember who) received a phone call from Dave Tobin from the Post Standard about the November 17, 2012 Everson recital.  The reporter is following Dai Wei Shen, who will be performing that day.  Dave Tobin will do an article on Dai Wei for the Post Standard.  We need someone to update our facebook page.  Sue will ask YaWei. 
· Corresponding Secretary - no report

· Sunshine  - no report

· Directory – not finished, Sue needs help in the future.

· Website – Sue is working to fix and complete competition forms.
· By Law Revision Committee - Dana and Sue discussed the revision of the bylaws by phone.   Aaron Pierce (At the Law Firm: Bond Schoneck & King) has the updates.  Dana and Sue will meet again with him to move forward. 
· Recitals-  

· The Halloween recital had a huge response.  Barb would like to break it up into 2 recitals for next year.  11:00 and 2:00 suggested.  

· We had a discussion on a new way to do our programs with a standardized cover and then an insert for each recital.  Tabled until next time.

· The November 17, 2012 recital is taking place.  Amy Heyman will chair.
· Beth Scott will chair the January 12, 2013 recital.

· Ida will chair the February 12, 2013 recital.

· Recital dates are still unconfirmed in writing with the Everson.  Barb will no longer have contact with the woman there.  It is wise for each recital chair to double check with Tina at the Everson.  

· Joyce will take care of ALL piano tunings for all competitions and competition recitals.

· There was a discussion about parental permission for recitals.  Why are we doing it?  After much discussion, we cannot decide if the signature form is necessary.  Linda Yonteff will contact Kevin Moore to find out if it is legally necessary.  Suggestion that a statement be put on the recital template saying that photos taken and recordings made by the organization may be used for publicity or archival purposes.  Dana will add to the template if necessary.  More discussion and a decision to made at our next meeting.   
· Telephone – Barb needs to get out an initial mailing to people do not have e-mail.  Sue will work to get things going.  

Ida will work on getting an Syracuse University intern to help with directory, and other paperwork.  Sue needs help!  

· Historian - please give information to Sue to keep for Marlene.

· Everson Piano Committee – no report.   

Spring Musicals:  Dana will contact Westhill, ESM and JD, Pat Box will contact Liverpool, Sue will contact FM, Linda will contact Chittenango, Barb will contact N. Syracuse, Daniel Horan will contact W. Genesee, Bernadette Hobin will contact Baldwinsville, Amy will contact CBA, Ida will contact MPH.

Our limit will be $50 per ad.

A suggestion was made to have a festival of non-classical music – jazz festival or original music or pop/rock.  Barb discussed a workshop and/or recital and would be willing to be the chairperson.  A May Saturday or Sunday date? The event might be called the “lighter side”. Jim Vatter will contact Artists to find a May or June date.

Adjournment at 11:38am

Next Board Meeting
Wednesday, 2/6/13 at Pebble Hill Presbyterian Church in Dewitt at 9:30am

